CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

15TH SEPTEMBER, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, J. Spink and M. Willetts

· Maura Brooks reported that Trading Standards North West would not be submitting a bid for Pathfinder status for the National Helpline. The Executive would be meeting on the 25th September to consider the current position which would not allow enough time for a bid to be submitted

· Alan Westwood was to discuss with Councillor Dawson the information available on costs / benefits / efficiencies of mobile phones 

· Recruitment and Retention – agreed that consideration of the matter be deferred pending the submission of further information

· Balance of Funding Review – proposed response to the questions raised by the ODMP Steering Group on the issues associated with the balance of funding for local government – AGREED that subject to the approval of Councillor Merry the report be submitted to Cabinet Briefing for information. That John Spink provide details of the current position with regard to new properties and council tax

· Support for Local Authority Capital Investment – APPROVED response to the ODPM consultation paper

· Customer Services Monthly Update – specific reference to:-

· Details of PI targets todate

· Council Tax collection

· Business Rate collection

· Benefits and Council Tax administration

· Cash Receipting and Income

· NPHL – honoured the holidays of the new starters which resulted in reduced response times during July

· Salford Direct chosen as the only call centre provider nationally to be part of the Self – Assessment Rapid Access (SARA) pilot

· NHS Lift developments

· ICT in the community – demand outstripping supply

· CPA assessment from benefits submitted – response awaited

· CRM at national level proving difficult

· E-Gov standards body, slow to get off the ground

· May need to review our future involvement in Government projects due to time restraints

· John Spink to submit a report next week on RSG

